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Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

February 5, 2023
Do you have a call to the priesthood or religious life? Do you know someone that may

have a call to the priesthood or religious life? Is there a child, grandchild, family member,
or friend that you think has a calling to serve God and His Church? We all have a vocation
and this means we have a call from God to a distinctive state of life, in which we can reach
holiness. Vocations to the priesthood or religious life are distinct calls from God to share
in His mission in the world.

The priest is an “alter Christus” which is Latin for another Christ. He is called to be a
witness of Christ to the flock that has been entrusted to him as their shepherd. He is a min-
ister of the sacraments, proclaimer of the word, teacher of the faith, and steward of the
Church. The priest is meant to accompany and lead the flock entrusted to his care through
this world in such a way as they are able to reach the eternal kingdom of heaven.

Men and women called to live religious life as religious sisters and brothers or monks
and nuns are also called to this act of accompaniment. They are called through a life dedi-
cated to poverty, chastity, and obedience to be a witness of the life of heaven living here
on earth. They are to serve as a reminder and an encouragement to us to live our own lives
with hearts and minds fixed on Christ.

If you or someone you know is discerning a vocation to the priesthood or religious
life, we have two groups currently meeting in our parish to support vocations. The first
group is the Melchizedek Project. The Melchizedek Project is a nationwide initiative to
form small discernment groups at colleges, high schools, and parishes, that provide infor-
mation and support for young men as they discern a vocation to the Catholic priesthood.
Most young Catholic men lack the in-depth information they need to prayerfully discern
the priesthood. Small discernment groups provide a good support structure for men as they
“dive deep” into the discernment process. Anyone in high school or older is welcome to
join us. We meet every first Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM at St. Philip’s in the
St. Elizabeth Room.

The second group is Avow. Avow was created by Mother Clare Matthiass, CFR
and Vianney Vocations. The goal is to help women draw closer to Jesus as they discern a
possible vocation to religious life. We use the tried-and-true model of “discernment
groups” because they work. When women learn together, pray together, and support each
other, it’s much easier to discern with clarity. Avow uses a similar format as The Melchiz-
edek Project. Avow does not recommend any particular religious community. It helps
women discern religious life “in general,” while encouraging them to explore communi-
ties that God has placed in their path, or to which they have a particular attraction. Anyone
in high school or older is welcome to join us. We meet every fourth Thursday of the
month at 7:00 PM at St. Philip’s in the St. Elizabeth Room.

If you have any particular questions or are interested in joining our meetings or are
discerning a vocation to the priesthood or religious life, please feel free to reach out to me
by calling my office phone or by emailing me at: frmichael1@stphilipsbemidji.org. Let
us all continue to pray for our youth and support our youth who may have a distinct call to
share in God’s mission in the world.
In Christ,
Fr. Michael



Safe Environment —–————–—————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

Monday, Feb 6
8:30 AM Mass: +Rita Studer Dudley

Tuesday, Feb 7
6:30 PM Mass: +Ione Johnson

Wednesday, Feb 8
8:30 AM Sch Mass: Special Intentions for Oliver Nihart

Thursday, Feb 9
8:30 AM Mass: +Don Carlson

10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): +Roger Schmickle
Friday, Feb 10

8:30 AM Mass: +Maria Wizner
Saturday, Feb 11

5:30 PM Mass: +Corky Gothman

Sunday, Feb 12
7:30 AM Mass: +Leon Tacheny
9:00 AM Mass: +Doug St. Onge

11:00 AM Mass: For the People

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of February 6 to 12

This Week in the Parish —––—

Monday, Feb 6
7:30 AM Mondays with Mary
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
3:00 PM Little Flowers
6:00 PM Women’s Bible Study (St. Elizabeth Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Feb 7
5:00 PM St. Gianna’s Group (St. Kateri Rm)
5:15 PM Adult Choir (Church)
5:15 PM First Eucharist Parent Session (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Pro-life Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Men’s Bible Study (St. Cabrini Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:00 PM Pastoral Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Wednesday, Feb 8
9:20 AM Rosary (Chapel)
3:00 PM Youth Choir (Church)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Feb 9
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)

5:00 PM Praise Band Practice (Church)
6:30 PM RCIA-Faith (St. Kateri Rm)

Friday, Feb 10
2:00 PM Memorial Service for Lorraine Rossiter (Olson-Schwartz

Funeral Home, visitation at 1:00 PM)
Saturday, Feb 11

4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
5:30 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)

Sunday, Feb 12
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Daily Readings —–————–
For Week of February 6 to 12

Monday, Feb 6
●  Gn 1:1-19
●  Ps 104:1-2a,5-6,10,12,24,35c
●  Mk 6:53-56
Tuesday, Feb 7
● Gn 1:20—2:4a
●  Ps 8:4-5,6-7,8-9
●  Mk 7:1-13

Wednesday, Feb 8
● Gn 2:4b-9,15-17
●  Ps 104:1-2a,27-28,29bc-30
●  Mk 7:14-23
Thursday, Feb 9
●  Gn 2:18-25
●  Ps 128:1-2,3,4-5
●  Mk 7:24-30

Friday, Feb 10
●  Gn 3:1-8
●  Ps 32:1-2,5,6,7
●  Mk 7:31-37
Saturday, Feb 11
●  Gn 3:9-24
●  Ps 90:2,3-4abc,5-6,12-13
●  Mk 8:1-10

Sunday, Feb 12
●  Sir 15:15-20
●  Ps 119:1-2,4-5,17-18,33-34
● 1 Cor 2:6-10
●  Mt 5:17-37



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Maisyn Drew
and Lainey Tate Bardwell, twin daughters of
Cole and Kaci Bardwell.

Monthly Contributions
Monthly Total as of 1/31/23 $  84,707.35
Monthly Budget: $105,749.89

Fiscal Year-to-Date (Jul 1 to Jun 30)
YTD Actual: $617,250.69 YTD Budget: $740,249.95

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will be March 5. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon. If
hospitalized, be sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital
admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Religious Vocations
Contact Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————

Cub Scouts to Receive “Light” of Christ Medals
Congratulations to five Cub Scouts from Pack 32 of St. Philip's
for earning their "Light of Christ" Award. Levi Schaefer, Otto
Zlonis, William Mathy, Louis  Maxwell, and Caleb Hanson, all
worked diligently to accomplish this blessed, significant goal
You are invited to the 11 AM Mass on February 12 to help them
celebrate with the presentation of their "Light of Christ" medals.

St. Gianna’s Group will be meeting this Tuesday, Febru-
ary 7 from 5-6 PM in the St. Kateri Room. All are welcome to
attend. Pro-Life Rosary to follow at 6 PM in the chapel before
Tuesday evening Mass.

Support Newman Club
Would you like to support the Newman Club in our fundrais-
ing? Help is needed Friday, February, 17, from 5:00-8:30 PM to
work concessions at the Beaver Men’s Hockey games. Have fun
working along the “Newmanites” on these dates. To volunteer or
questions, please leave a message for Nancy @ 218-441-4907.

Caramel Roll Fundraiser for Youth
If you're looking for a sweet way to support youth ministry
at St Philip's, please join us for a Caramel Roll Fundraiser
February 11 & 12 following all Masses. Enjoy them during
hospitality, or get some caramel rolls to go! All proceeds
from this fundraiser help support kids who are attending
camps in the summer!

Palms Needed
Palm Sunday is fast approaching (February 22). The ashes dis-
tributed come from blessed palms from earlier years that are
burned in the presence of students from St. Philip’s School and
Faith Formation.

If you would like to return your old palms, please do so by Feb-
ruary 14. There will be a basket in the narthex where they can be
placed on weekends, or drop them off at the Parish Office.

Men’s Cursillo Opportunity
Would you like to deepen your faith and let Jesus become more
involved in your life? Let the Spirit lead you on a Cursillo. The
Diocese of Crookston is offering a Men’s Cursillo on the week-
end of February 23-26, 2023 at Mount St. Benedict Monastery in
Crookston. Applications are available at your parish office or at
crookstoncursillo.weebly.com

602 Beltrami Building Update
Father Bill has asked me to serve as the Project Manager for

the remodeling of that building that St. Philips purchased from
Remax. The parish has purchased the property and will open a
new daycare facility once we have completed some remodel and
safety upgrades. I will try to provide occasional updates so that
members of our parish are informed on our progress.

Although no actual remodeling has yet started, there is a lot of
work happening in the background. We have held on-site meet-
ings with multiple licensing/permitting authorities so that we have
good assurances that our remodeling will result in being able to
open our doors as a four-pod daycare center. Some of the issues
that have been addressed:
•  Met with State Fire Marshall.
•  Joint meeting with County Daycare Licensing, Fire Department

Rep, and City Building Official.
•  Invited Parish and School staff over to “claim” furniture they

can use.
•  Invited local Non-profit organization to come in to claim fur-

niture not needed by parish.
•  Contacted trades people that are members of St. Philip’s to pro-

vide input and feedback.
The next step will happen this next week when the architect

walks through the building and begin developing final plans. He
estimates that will take approximately three weeks. We will then
get a building permit, secure contractors, and begin the remodel-
ing process. The good news is that by engaging the city building
official early in the process, we do not anticipate challenges with
that process.

This is a beautiful building and will serve our parish very well.

Larry Mack, Project Manager

Catholic Schools Raffle in Progress
Tickets are for sale for the Catholic Schools Raffle conducted by
Catholic United Financial (January 13-February 26). We work
with Catholic United Financial to access exciting prizes, promo-
tional materials, and publicity. The Grand Prize is a 2023 Chevy
Trax OR $20,000 CASH! You can watch the live Grand Prize
Drawing online March 9. Get your tickets from any school family.



St. Philip’s Youth News ————

Carmelite Corner —————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSION
There is only one more opportunity to attend the First Eucharist
Parent Session: February 7 at 5:15 PM in the Church/Social Hall.
Parents/guardians only need to attend one session. The session
is for parents/guardians who will be preparing their child to re-
ceive the Sacrament of First Eucharist this year. This is a parent-
only Session, one parent must attend (both are welcome). Chil-
dren preparing to receive the Sacrament should be in second
grade or older and attending Faith Formation or St. Philip’s
School. An overview of the Sacrament, the preparation program
and the timeline will be discussed. Parents/guardians are re-
sponsible for the preparation of their child to receive the
Sacrament. Packets will be handed out and there will be an
opportunity for questions and discussion. Please contact Kris
Jensen (441-4944) for additional information.

When discussing faithful citizenship in 2019, the U.S. bishops
reaffirmed, “the threat of abortion remains our preeminent
priority because it directly attacks life itself, because it takes
place within the sanctuary of the family, and because of the
number of lives destroyed.”  ~Archbishop Naumann of Kansas
City, Kansas and former Chair of the Committee on Pro-Life
Activities; USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities, January 27,
2023—9 Days for Life Novena

Lay Carmelite are expected to cooperate in the new evange-
lism that permeates the entire Church.  For this reason, they try
to overcome in themselves the division between the Gospel and
life.  They are called to make every effort in their many daily
activities in the family, at work and in society to reestablish a
unity of life which finds in the Gospel inspiration and strength
for its full realization.

Tertiaries are called to a task which is proper to them, that is,
to illuminate and value all temporal realities in such a way that
these things are brought to fulfillment according to Christ's val-
ues. In this way they offer praise to the Creator, the Redeemer
and Sanctifier in a world so secularized that it seems to live and
act as if God no longer existed.

The next meeting of the Lay Carmelites is Feb 21, the day
before Ash Wednesday, at 5 PM in the St. Elizabeth Rm. Call Pat
Sturk for more information, 218-398-0814.

YOUTH ACTIVITIES
(Contact youthgroup@stphilipsbemidji.org)
High School Youth Rally Feb 26 (10 AM-6:30 PM) at Win-E-Mac
HS in Erskine. Open to youth in grades 9,10,11 & 12 (Cost $50)
The theme of the rally is Spark! inspired by the words of Saint Cath-
erine of Siena, “Be who God meant you to be and you will set the
world on fire.” Speaker Tanner Kalina will share his work with the
Avodah Collective, helping survivors of sex-trafficking to find heal-
ing and restoration. He is a co-creator of the Saints Alive Podcast,
and he has had the great pleasure of spreading the Gospel with
awesome ministries such as FOCUS, Ascension Presents, NET, and
others. In the Name Worship band is made up of youth ministers
from the Archdiocese of St. Paul & Minneapolis giving praises to
the Lord. Their music is focused on providing a prayerful experience
for all in attendance, no matter where they are in their faith. Bishop
Andrew Cozzens will accompany the youth throughout the day,
sharing his witness and celebrating Mass with our youth.

St. John Paul II Camp (www.crookston.org/jp2camp)
Sunday, July 23 to Thursday, July 27
Oak Hills Christian College, 600 Oak Hills Rd SW, Bemidji, MN.
St. John Paul II Camp is for youth entering grades 7 & 8 who have
a desire to deepen their faith, live in that faith and share their
faith with others. Throughout the camp, youth will be encouraged
and mentored as they engage in prayer, worship, leadership de-
velopment, spiritual reflection, play and service. The five-day ex-
perience is designed to encourage and equip youth for disciple-
ship. If you have questions, please contact Camp Director, Cas-
sandra Johnson at cjohnson@crookston.org.

St. Teresa of Calcutta Camp (www.crookston.org/toccamp)
Sunday, June 25 to Thursday, June 29
The Saint Teresa of Calcutta Camp is for youth entering grades 9
and 10 who have a desire to deepen their faith and are open to
exploring the ordinary ways to share the Catholic faith as mission-
ary disciples and servant leaders. Inspired by the life of St. Teresa
of Calcutta, and anchored in the Gospel of Jesus Christ, campers
will enter a five-day experience where they will gain a deeper
understanding of their faith and will be presented with ways to
witness that faith in their home, school, church, community, and
world. If you have any questions, please contact Camp Director,
Bob Noel at bnoel@crookston.org.
Registration for the 2023 Saint John Paul II Middle School
Camp OR the Saint Teresa of Calcutta Camp opens Monday,
February 6 at 8 AM. Register online at https://
www.crookston.org/jp2camp or (www.crookston.org/toccamp)
Cost for either camp: $350 per camper OR $325.00 per camper
for two or more members of the same family who attend a Dio-
cese of Crookston camp. Spots are not held for registrants until a
$50 deposit payment has been received). Children whose families
are registered St. Philip’s parishioners will receive a $50 scholar-
ship after attending the camp.
Students in grades 8-12 who are interested in attending the
Steubenville Conference will receive more information about
that in late February/early March.

Youth Groups (youthgroup@stphilipsbemidji.org)
High School
Mar 19: Knockerball at BSU. 12:30-3 PM. Drop off & pick up at BSU.
Apr 23: Mini Golf. 12 PM. Drop off at St. Philip’s. 3 PM. Pick up at
Boardwalk Mini Golf.

Middle School
Mar 19: Knockerball at BSU. 10:30 AM -12:30 PM. Drop off & pick
up at BSU.

Youth Fundraising Opportunities
There are many opportunities for kids to earn scholarships or
receive financial assistance from our youth scholarship fund.
Contact Ashley Hodapp (middleschoolff@stphilipsbemidji.org).
Caramel Rolls. If you're looking for a sweet way to support
youth ministry at St Philip's, please join us for a Caramel Roll
Fundraiser February 11 & 12 following all Masses. If you're inter-
ested in helping out, sign up here: stphilipsbemidji.org. All pro-
ceeds from this fundraiser help support kids who are attending
camp in the summer!
Pancake Breakfasts. March 5 and April 16 (Sacred Heart, Wilton).
Students in grades 6-12 are welcome to sign up to help! Stu-
dents who sign up to serve should check in on the sign in sheet
in the servery. Duties will include pouring drinks, clearing and
setting the table, and greeting guests who come for breakfast.
Your hours will be recorded, and scholarship money for summer
camps will be generously donated by the Knights of Columbus!
Thank you for serving our parish community alongside the
Knights of Columbus! Sign up at stphilipsbemidji.org.



Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Marilynne Hodapp, Mike Hougen, Kim Klinger, Tracie Walter, George Whalen
(one more council member needed — contact Fr. Bill DeCrans if interested)

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
February 11/12 ~ Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Saturday, February 11
5:30 PM

Sunday, February 12
7:30 AM

Sunday, February 12
9:00 AM

Sunday, February 12
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Brad Arel Joe Bofferding Help Please

CAPTAIN EMHC Betty Lindy Brad Arel Jamie Glen Help Please

EMHC

Bernie Marshall
Nancy Goodman
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Christi Brooks
Sue Lucas
Joan Klobe
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Nicole Kieson
Mary Varriano
Mike Hougen
Alex Froelich
Joann Gardner
George Gardner
Stephanie Rupp

Help Please
Barb Nyberg
Courtney Haskins
Gary Johnson
Susan Dondelinger
John Miesen
Jan Johnson

GREETER Amy Sanden
Patricia Hadrava

Coleen Wiltse
D.J. Bakken

Kirsten Zachman
Help Please

Ayden Homer
Frank Homer

USHER

Grant Frenzel
Chris Hanevold
Mary Dufault
Mark Moris

David Brooks
James Wiltse
Bob Murray
Help Please

Larry Mack
Mark Froelich
Casey Rupp
Luke Rud

Leo Mathews
Peter Mathews
Dave Cwikla
Barbara Fitzgerald

ALTAR SERVER

Lauren Bruley
Beau Mathiowetz
Samantha Buxton  (sub
req.)

Joshua Arel
Elizabeth Brooks
Felicity Brooks

Brooklyn Hougen
Edward Froelich
Hannah Lock

Help Please
Peyton Stearly
Help Please

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Gretchen Buxton (sub
req.)

Pam Murray Kay Mack Tony Schussman

LECTOR 1 Elizabeth Buxton (sub
req.)

Carol Schneider Marilynne Hodapp Ernie Rall

LECTOR 2 Cheryl Christlieb (sub
req.)

John Carlson Phil Hodapp Laura Hansen

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

St. Philip Youth Group St. Philip Youth Group St. Philip Youth Group
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